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20th March 2025 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Spectator attendance at fixtures 

 
After recently reviewing and updating our PE co-curricular policy, I’d like to share with you the most up 
to date information regarding parent/carer attendance at sporting fixtures. 
 
Home fixtures 

• For fixtures involving one other school, starting before 3:05pm, parents/carers will not be 
allowed on site.  

• For fixtures involving one other school, starting after 3:05pm, parents/carers will be permitted 
entry only at the start of the event and will be escorted by PE staff. No late entry will be 
allowed. Timings of entry will be communicated with parents/carers prior to the fixture. 

• For sports tournaments, parents/carers will be permitted entry only at the start of the event 
and will be escorted by PE staff. No late entry will be allowed. Timings of entry will be 
communicated with parents/carers prior to the fixture. 

 
Away fixtures 

• Parent/carer attendance at away fixtures is at the discretion of the opposing school. This 
decision will be communicated with parents/carers prior to the fixture.  

• Parent/carer attendance at public grounds is allowed. 
 
Spectator conduct 

• Spectators must respect the decisions made by PE staff at all times. 

• Spectators must respect the decision of the officials at all times. 

• Spectators must keep an appropriate distance from the playing area at all times. 

• Spectators are not permitted to wander the school site and must stay within the location of the 
fixture being played. 

• Individuals who fail to comply with our expectations will be unable to attend future events. 

• Any concerns or issues are to be raised with the Head of PE as soon as possible at 
cartwrightl@haileyburyturnford.com 

 
We are very grateful for the continued support of our co-curricular activities and competitive fixtures 
and look forward to seeing what our students can achieve in future events. 
 
If you would like further information or have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me using 
the email address provided above. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mrs L Cartwright 
Faculty Leader - PE 
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